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The 2009 SHAC Award Scheme funded my project proposal on the “New sites for a new concept of pure food”. The award allowed me to travel to Paris in order to work in different libraries and archives during the first days of September of 2009. In my short 8-day stay I visited the Bibliothèque Interuniversitaire de Pharmacie (BIUP), the Bibliothèque Historique de la Ville de Paris, the Centre d'accueil et de recherche des Archives nationales (CARAN) as well as the Archives Communales et départementales de Paris. In these libraries and archives I was able to carry out my research following the advice of scholars such as Bernadette Bensaude-Vincent, Patrick Zylberman and Antonio Garcia Belmar.

As a result of that research and building on previous work, I have been able to develop my project on the new sites for food regulation through three different frameworks, including: object biographies, lab histories and transnational expert assessment. All three frameworks will allow me to obtain a more complete perspective on the transition in the concept of pure food that took place at the turn of the twentieth century. Moreover, they will give me the possibility to contribute to major debates on current historiography.

The framework on object biographies has inspired my work on saccharin. This particular artificial sweetener motivated some of the most important debates and actions for food safety and quality regulation in the late-nineteenth and early-twentieth centuries. Thus, as stated in the bibliography and documents to which I had access in Paris, saccharin stands as one privileged case study for the analysis of the transition of the concept of pure food. My study of the regulation of saccharin has led me to the preparation of a paper which was presented at a colloquium of department III of the Max Planck Institute for the History of Science (MPIWG) and which is now in revision for publication. Moreover, a second paper on saccharin will be presented in a workshop to be held at MPIWG in June and will probably entail a second publication.

The materials collected in Paris have also been very useful for my work on the transnational expert assessment in food safety regulation. This work will lead me to the presentation of an oral communication in a special session on “The search for Food and Nutrition Standards in the International Context” included in the programme of the European Social Science History Conference which will be held in Ghent in 2010. Moreover, this communication will inspire a collective journal article already in preparation for publication.

Finally, the rich materials collected during my stay in Paris will be the basis in order to carry out a book-project on municipal laboratories which now stands as my main research project for a postdoctoral position. 
The support I have received from the SHAC Award Scheme has been of great importance in order to develop my research project and therefore, I would like to thank the committee evaluating the applications for accepting my proposal. I also want to thank Josep Lluís Barona and José Ramón Bertomeu for their support and acute comments as well as Bensaude-Vincent, Zylberman and Garcia Belmar for their help in guiding my research in Paris.

